South Kesteven District Council

Council Offices, St. Peter's Hill Grantham, Lincolnshire, NG31 6PZ

Tel: 01476 40 60 80 www.southkesteven.gov.uk



Spatial and Economic Growth

FAO: Ripple Gupta

Date: 14 December 2016



Dear Ripple

Duty to Co-Operate - Melton Local Plan Pre-Submission Draft

Thank you for formally consulting South Kesteven District Council on the Publication version of the Melton Local Plan. I can confirm that this council is satisfied that the relevant strategic cross boundary issues which relate to this authority have been appropriately addressed throughout the plan preparation process, in accordance with the duty to co-operate.

This Council therefore supports the policies and proposals included within the Melton Local Plan which:

- make sufficient provision to meet the Borough's housing and employment development needs for the plan period to 2036;
- meet the Borough's need for Gypsy and Traveller pitches to 2026

The council also notes and supports that no request has been made for this District to accommodate any of the Borough Council's development needs during this plan period.

I consider that the policies and proposals included in the Melton Local Plan (Pre-Submission draft) are broadly in accordance with the adopted policies of this authority and are unlikely to have a significant effect upon South Kesteven's current Local Plan Review.

Yours sincerely



